
 

 

Weekly Newsletter 16th May 2025 

 

Diary dates 

19th May EYFS, Year 1 &2 Balance Biking 

19th May  Sports Week 

20th May Year 5 & 6 God and the Big Bang Interactive workshop 

21st May ALL  Sports Day 

21st & 22nd 

May 

Year 6 Bikeability  

23rd May  Inset day – school closed 

23rd May  Break up for Half term 

2nd June  Back to school 

 

Ofsted Inspection 

We would like to extend our heartfelt thanks for your support and contributions during our 

recent Ofsted inspection. Your engagement and feedback played a vital role in showcasing 

the strength of our school community. 

We are incredibly proud of our children, who demonstrated their enthusiasm for learning, 

kindness, and resilience throughout the inspection process. Their positive attitudes and 

excellent behaviour truly reflected the values we uphold every day. 

Thank you once again for being such an important part of our school’s journey. Together, we 

continue to build a nurturing and inspiring environment for all our children to thrive. 

 

Sports Week 

We’re excited to announce that Sports Week will be taking place from Monday 19th May and 

running all week! It’s going to be a fun-filled week of physical activity, teamwork, and school 

spirit. 

To help everyone stay ready for action, everyone should come to school in their PE kits every 

day during Sports Week. 

Exceptions: 

Year 1 & Year 2: 

On Tuesday, everyone in Year 1 and Year 2 should wear their Forest School clothing instead 

of their PE kits, as they will be taking part in outdoor learning activities. 

Year 5 and Year 6 who will need to be in uniform on Tuesday for their visit to the cathedral. 

 

Sports day 

We’re thrilled to invite you to our Sports Day, taking place on Wednesday 21st May. The 

afternoon will be packed with exciting races and activities, with events starting promptly at 

1:30 PM. 

To help us organise the day smoothly, you have received a separate email with details about: 

• Which team your child is in 

• What colour top they will need to wear on the day 



 

 

                         

Please keep an eye on your inbox and help your child come dressed in the correct colour to 

show their team spirit! 

Let’s make it a day full of fun, encouragement, and celebration of our students’ efforts! 

 

Calling all bakers! 

Foss would be grateful for donations of any cakes/biscuits (shop bought or home made) for 

sports day next week! Please bring in to the office on the morning of Wednesday 21st May 

(or bring with you in the afternoon. Many thanks.  

Foss will be selling refreshments on sports day and there will be ice lollies available to buy 

after the event.  

 

Your Harrogate 

We are thrilled to announce that some of our wonderful children will be featured on Your 

Harrogate radio! Tune in to hear their voices and stories on 19th May at 7:35 AM and 8:35 

AM, from Monday to Thursday. 

We are so proud of our children and can't wait for you to hear them shine on the radio! 

 

Posters 

We are thrilled to announce that we have some fantastic posters to promote our school. If 

are able to take one to display in places you visit, please speak to Mrs. Elcombe in the office. 

These posters are a great way to show your school spirit and help spread the word about our 

wonderful community. 

 

Changes in wraparound payments  

There is an important change how we pay for wrap around. Starting from September, all 

wraparound care needs to be paid for at the point of booking.  

Additionally, over the summer holidays, please ensure that all outstanding balances are up to 

date. 

 

Get Involved  

This year’s chosen charity is Lucie’s Animal Rescue. When you have a moment, please can 

you have a look at the Wishlist with your child and make a donation.  

Once a donation has been made, we would love to know about it so we can congratulate / 

thank them in school. 

 

Get Involved | Lucie’s Animal Rescue 

 

Out of School Achievements 

 

If your child has any out of school achievements, we would love to hear about them. Send 

pictures and information to admin@sharow.n-yorks.sch.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.luciesanimalrescue.com/get-involved
https://www.luciesanimalrescue.com/get-involved
mailto:admin@sharow.n-yorks.sch.uk


 

 

                         

Cricket 

A glorious sunny Sunday awaited the Rockets for their first 

game of the 2025 Season, with 2 wickets each for Aria and 

Bea. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This weekend Alistair attended the Bradford and Bingley 

Whitewater Slalom competition. 

He did brilliantly for his first event and on whitewater. 

He did so well he came second in K1M Juniors Division 4. 

K1M = mens single kayaker 

Attached is a photo of him with his certificate and one of him 

competing. 

Kayak slalom- Slalom paddling is like an obstacle course on 

water. Paddlers race down a river, navigating through a series 

of gates hung above the water which have to be done going 

downstream or upstream. The goal? To be as fast and 

accurate as possible. It’s a test of skill, stamina, and technique 

that’ll keep you on the edge of your seat. 

 

Community Notices 

Please see below for fliers about activities in and around Ripon 

 

 



 

 

                         

  
 

 

 



 

 

                         

 
 


